Committee on Faculty Affairs

Minutes: 8 October 2003 meeting 

Members (those in attendance are in bold):  David Blake, Hank Fradella, Maureen Gorman,  Janet Morrison, Ann Marie Nicolosi, Emmanuel Osagie, Ruth Palmer, Aigli Papantonopoulou, Shri Rao (but represented for SOSA Committee by Qin Shao), Gail Simmons
Discussion and Actions :

1. Sept. 24 minutes approved without change.

2. Report by Vice-Chair (Janet) about meeting with Steering Committee :

On our Promotions Committee composition recommendation:

Steering asks that CFA Chair (Ruth) forward a memo to Steering stating that this change to the Promotions Committee only pertains to the composition of the committee and does not change anything else in the Promotions document. Ruth will do so.

Steering agrees that our SOSA charge is broad enough that we can consider the issue of whether SOSA should remain in the College or be awarded within Schools, and that we should consider SOSA under transformation, for example how should the first and second year faculty fit in. 

3. Promotions charge subcommittee report

Hank has worked on the alignment of the reappointment and promotions document.

Maureen and Gail have worked on some clarifying reorganization of the reappointment document, which will be reflected in the Promotion document.

Maureen is looking at the part about Librarians.

Annie and Ruth are considering what possible larger issues within the Promotions process should be addressed.  CFA suggested to the subcommittee that these ideas be considered: the role of scholarship vs. weighty service (like Department Chairs) in consideration of promotion to full; how the 5 year review format might be linked to the promotion document.

4. SOSA charge subcommittee report

Plans for preliminary testimony include at least survey /questionnaire of faculty done on the web,  current members and former Chairs of SOSA.

Data from the last three years of SOSA awards are available; we will analyze them to determine pattern of awards, in terms of departments, schools, academic rank, stage of research career, etc.

It is unclear how to measure equitability across disciplines since the products of disciplinary academic work can be very different and because of different rates that faculty aply for awards based on reasons unique to a department (some departments do not apply at all). 

Our review should make sure to look at the positive aspects of SOSA and also room for improvement.

We should look at the composition of the SOSA committee.

5. Timing of our charges. 

Since these were issued last semester, their deadlines have expired. Each subcommittee will set up timelines for their work, with the general goal of having preliminary recommendations done by the end of the first semester.  

Scheduled Meetings:

Next scheduled meeting will be on Wednesday, October 22 at 2 p.m. in room 232 in the Social Sciences Building.                        Submitted on 10 October 2003 by: Janet Morrison

